Minutes - Regular Meeting
BUILDING CODES ADVISORY COMMISSION
Held on Thursday, May 18, 2017at 5:30 p.m.
In Room 215 of the Oak Park Village Hall

ROLL CALL AND CALL TO ORDER

PRESENT: Commissioners: Richert, Sabitino, Visteen, Hamer, and Chairman Kelly, Staff Liaison
Cutaia
Absent: Commissioner: Floody, Hudson, Heitzman, Nussbaum, Liles,
Guests: Daina Furuya
QUORUM: The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. and a quorum was declared
MINUTES

e Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and approved.

NON-AGENDA PUBLIC COMMENTS

e A Mr Daina Furuya was present in the audience as a spectator

REGULAR AGENDA

e The Fire Chief Tom Ebsen and Deputy Chief Scott Bartell were present to discuss their
suggestions to the adoption of the 2015 International Fire Code and the village

amendments.
0 The Chief was generally satisfied with adopting the 2015 edition and the current

amendments. Although they suggested changing:
Removal of:-Artiele-5-Section7-5SECTHON-105-PERMIFS
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as follows:

= Section 3002.4 Elevator Car To Accommodate Ambulance Stretcher. Where elevators
are provided in buildings-feurthree or more stories in height above, orfeur-three or more
stories below, grade plane, at least one elevator shall be provided for fire department
emergency access to all floors.

=  Motion made to accept the Chief’s proposed revisions were made by

Commissioner Kelly and second by Commissioner Richert, the motion carried.
Jeff Prior, Supervisor in The Neighborhood Services Division explained that the adopted
Article 7-13-2 Section 304.3 sating address numbers must be a minimum of 3” high in the
property maintenance code does match the 4” requirement in the IBC and IFC, and IRC. The
commission discussed existing conforming 3” numbering. Jeff is to present a proposal in the
future.
The IBC Chapters 1-3 & 32-33 were discussed. A motion was made to keep the section as-is
were made by Commissioner Kelly and second by Commissioner Sabatino, the motion
carried.
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OTHER BUSINESS

e None
ADJOURNMENT

It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting. A voice vote was taken and the motion was
approved. The meeting adjourned at 8:15P.M.

By: Steve Cutaia, Staff Liaison
Building Codes Advisory Commission
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